MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
                                                 Conducted Virtually Through Zoom Link
    Thursday, November 19, 2020  5:30 p.m.

CALL TO ORDER

The Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present:   K Hansen, C Mathes, J McNett, A Olson, D Way
Commissioners Absent:  None
Staff Present:  M Everton, Executive Director

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

The Minutes from October 22, 2020 were approved as read.

CONSENT AGENDA

The vouchers were approved for payment.

DIRECTOR/FINANCIAL REPORTS

The ED updated the Board on actions taken pursuant to the Governor’s 11/15/20 directives.  Based on those orders, the gym is closed until further notice and upstairs classes have moved to virtual only.  There is no immediate impact on the pool.  Swim lesson bookings have been expanded to include FPFC contacts.  Comm McNett suggested that we also reach out to the school district to see if additional one-on-one lessons can be offered.  Updated phone system equipment has been ordered and will be installed after Thanksgiving.  Splash N Play has been successful—all slots for November have been booked, as well as many for December.  Family swim—the ability for family members living under the same roof to share a lap lane—has also been expanded.

Financial statements were reviewed.  As of the end of October, we showed a $131K annual profit on the P&L, principally due to the PPP grant money.  Daily receipts were approximately 39% of normal pre-COVID activity.  November is trending to 45%, based on Splash N Play receipts.  Cash flow shows little change from earlier reports.

OLD BUSINESS

The 2021 budget was approved as read.

Grant activity was reviewed.  Activity is subdued, given the current pandemic constraints.  We will be expanding this to include 501c3 grants.  We will do the leg work on these and provide Friends with “submission-ready” grants, which they can sign and file.  We will then track them on the monthly reports.

NEW BUSINESS

Resolution #332, detailing the 2021 Levy amount, was approved and will be submitted to the County prior to the 11/30/20 deadline.

Jennifer Lewis gave a short report on behalf of Friends.  The fall fund drive has raised approximately $2,200 to-date, supplementing a $20K matching grant.  Friends is reaching out to patrons via Facebook, encouraging everyone to utilize Amazon Smile for their purchases.

ADJOURN

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the Meeting at 6:15 p.m.  

The next regular Commission Meeting is scheduled for December 17 at 5:30 p.m. and will be held virtually through Zoom link.




